

April 28, 2021

Dear Nevins Participants & Caregivers:

Thank you to everyone that replied to our recent survey regarding re-opening the campus. We have reviewed all surveys and determined that Nevins will re-open campus on **Tuesday**, **June 1**st. For families needing transportation through MTS or STS, please make arrangements with those respective agencies prior to re-opening:

Medicaid Transportation Services: 704-336-4547 CATS Special Transportation: 704-336-2637

The following safety protocols will remain in place until further guidance from the Centers for Disease Control, the NC Division of Health and Human Services, and Mecklenburg County Health Department:

- Encouraging and monitoring staff and participants to become fully vaccinated (We are requesting COVID-19 vaccination cards be copied for our records).
- Staff will be required to sanitize their workstations 3 times a day.
- Everyone will be offered a mask to wear while on the Nevins campus.
- Hand sanitizer and Lysol wipes will be readily available throughout campus.

- Nevins will be utilizing a professional environmental protection cleaning company to sanitize the facility weekly.
- Our mandatory handwashing policy will also be enforced.
- Social distancing protocols will be followed.

We realize you may have questions and ask you to reach out to Kimberly Hailey, Clinical Services Director, at 704-596-1372 Ext. 212 and Tanisha Rorie, Program Supervisor, at 704-596-1372 Ext. 208. This has been a very difficult time for everyone and we are so pleased that summer is right around the corner and that society is slowly getting back to normal.

We have missed you guys and look forward to catching up on June 1st. Thank you ahead of time for your adherence to our ongoing Covid-19 safety protocols. Please stay safe and please consider getting vaccinated prior to June 1st.

Respectfully,

Davan Cloninger Executive Director